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DEMOLITION UPDATE

DEMOLITION PROGRESS

The Cinema Wall has now been 
demolished. Work to demolish the 
staircase tower is almost complete.

Registry Office and former Quaker 
Meeting House have also been 
completely demolished.

Town Hall Extension –  
demolition now down  
to the first floor.

We are on schedule for  
all demolition to be  
complete by early  
November.

CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTORS ON SITE

Ardmore have been appointed as construction 
contractors for the Civic Campus project. The entire 
site has been handed over to them. 

HOARDING ERECTED AROUND SITE 
A hoarding has been erected around the entire site 
for safety and to reduce noise and dust. 

NIGEL PLAYFAIR AVENUE CLOSED 
Nigel Playfair Avenue is within the site and will 
therefore be closed until the project is complete in 
Summer 2023. Signage on the hoardings shows the 
alternative routes to Furnivall Gardens via Macbeth 
Street and Rivercroft Road.

NO ACCESS TO A4 SUBWAY VIA CROMWELL AVENUE 
The walkway between the former Quaker Meeting 
House and Registry Office is within the site hoarding 
so there is no access from Cromwell Avenue to the 
subway beneath the A4.

You can contact the  
project team: 

Call 020 8748 3020  
(Mon - Fri, 9am - 5pm)

Out-of-hours emergencies  
Call 020 8748 8588 

Or email:  
NewTownHallScheme@lbhf.gov.uk

CONTACT


